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NOTE FROM THE PERMANENT MISSION OF PANAMA
REQUESTING THAT A MEETING OF CONSULTATION OF 
MINISTERS OF FOREIGN AFFAIRS BE CONVENED 
PERMANENT MISSION
OF PANAMA TO THE OAS
Washington, D.C.
PANA-OEA-2-092/13 

February 25, 2014

Excellency:
I have the honor to address Your Excellency to forward herewith Note DM-15/2014, signed by the Minister of Foreign Affairs of the Republic of Panama, His Excellency Francisco Alvarez De Soto, whereby the Government of Panama requests the urgent convening of a Meeting of Consultation of Ministers of Foreign Affairs, to consider the situation unfolding in the Bolivarian Republic of Venezuela.
The request from the Republic of Panama is in keeping with Articles 61 and 62 of Chapter X of the Charter of the Organization of American States, as well as Articles 41 and 42 of the Statutes of the Permanent Council.  The purpose is for the member states of the Organization, through an exchange of ideas and initiatives, to help bring the various players in that sister country together and to find a solution through dialogue among Venezuelans.
Accept, Excellency, the renewed assurances of my highest consideration.


Arturo Vallarino

Ambassador, Permanent Representative

His Excellency

Ambassador Pedro Verges
Chair of the Permanent Council

Organization of American States

  and Permanent Representative of the Dominican Republic

Republic of Panama

Ministry of Foreign Affairs

Office of the Minister
February 25, 2014

DM-15/2014

Excellency:
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I have the honor to address Your Excellency to submit a Government of Panama proposal for the urgent convocation of the Meeting of Consultation of Ministers of Foreign Affairs, to consider the situation unfolding in the Bolivarian Republic of Venezuela so that, through an exchange of ideas and initiatives, the member states of the Organization can help to bring the various players in that sister country together and find a solution through dialogue among Venezuelans.

In that connection, the request from the Republic of Panama is based on Chapter X, “THE MEETING OF CONSULTATION OF MINISTERS OF FOREIGN AFFAIRS,” Articles 61 and 62, of the Charter of the Organization of American States, as well as on Articles 41 and 42 of the Statutes of the Permanent Council, which provide for any member state to request that a Meeting of Consultation be called, to consider problems of an urgent nature and of common interest to the American states.

The Panamanian State most respectfully believes–and without it being considered interference in the internal affairs of another state–that based on the Organization’s principles of promoting and consolidating representative democracy and respect for human rights and the rule of law, as members of the Organization we have an obligation to find ways to help the citizens of Venezuela and their Government to find a way to initiate dialogue towards resolving the problems that affect that nation.


Accept, Excellency, the renewed assurances of my highest consideration.


Francisco Alvarez De Soto

Minister of Foreign Affairs 

of the Republic of Panama

His Excellency 

Ambassador Pedro Verges
Chair of the Permanent Council

 of the Organization of American States

 and Permanent Representative of the Dominican Republic

Washington, D.C.
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